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PARENTS VISIT Attending
the Mother-Daughter, Father-
Son weekend held recently at
North Carolina College in Dur-
ham were, left to right, Mrs.

Glenn R. WiWong, Hickory,
with her daughter Frances Wil-
fong, a sophomore sociology
major; and Donald R. Ingram,

playing host to his father, John
Ingram Jr., High Point. Young
Ingram is a freshman music
major.

A Tale Of Two Decades .. .

?
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... is reflected in the DC-4 with which SABENA Belgian World

Airlines began transatlantic service on June 4, 1947, and the Boeing
707 jet flying Belgium's colors today.

Anniversaries are glad occasions and the line celebrates a
particularly happy milestone
20 years of transatlantic service
?on June 4, 1967.

Founded in 1923, SABENA
has 44 years of experience and
is the world's third oldest air-
line. Since its fledgling trip
between Brussels, Belgium and
Kent .in Great Britain in 1923,
it has grown to include 64 cities
in 38 countries on 4 continents.

In its far flung organization
ars over 10,000 employees and
more than 200 offices staffed
with "local specialists" are
maintained throughout Europe,
the Middle East and Africa. In

North America the line has 24
sales and reservation offices in
the U.S. and 6 in Canada, as
well as offices irt Mexico and
Latin America.

In looking forward to future
decades of service to new
generations pf travelers, and
the exciting changes that the

| coming super ? sonic era por-
I tends, SABENA, While keeping

in the vanguaird of technical
progress, will remain dedicated
to being Europe's most help-
ful airline.

'SIPPI
A NEtv NOVEL BY

JOHN OLIVER KILLENS
Saul Bellow has called John

Oliver Killens. whose third
novel. SIPPI, will be published
by Trident Press on 1# ? June
1967. "a writer of' gre#t hon-

esty. whose talent Is for soli-
dity and doing justice." He is
widely held to be one of the
most important and represen-
tative spokesmen for the Ne-
Sioes in America today. In
SIPPI. he explores the funda-

mental change that has taken
place in the attitudes of Ne-
2roes to white men and of
white men to Negroes since
the historic Supreme Court de-
cision to integrate the public
schools in 1954 In scope,
structure, and subject matter,
this is his most ambitious novel
to date.

About Books
SIPPI describes a political

struggle, but dpsf£gp_by depict-
ing iti effects on"the lives of
ordinary people. In it, Mr. Kil-
lens traces the ljves of richly
varied characters from that
momentous day in 1954 to the
present A black boy grows up
on a Southern plantation, is
sent to college by the "nigger-
loving" white man (who sees
every "good" Negro as Gunga
Din), and finally has to choose
between his ambitions for a

career in New York and his
loyalties to the struggle back
home. A white girl. Southern,
spoiled and clever, shares a

room with a Negro in a north-
ern college and learns painful-
ly the real meaning of political
commitment. Plantation work
ers are evicted when they reg-
ister to vote: half a nation
mourns the death of Malcolm

Court Orders
Dixie Union
Admit Negroes

NEW ORLEANS, La The
National Association for the
Advancement of Colored Peo-
ple won an unprecedented le-
gal victory in this Deep South
city, when a U. S. District
Judge ordered a previously all-
white union to "admit imme-
diately" into membership Ne-
groes and Mexican-Americans.

Judge Herbert Christenberry
also enjoined the defendant
Local 53 of the International
Association of Heat and Frost
Insulators and Asbestos Work-
ers from maintaining any of
the following requirements for
future membership:

"Recommendation or en-
dorsement by p-'esent mem-

bers. relationship by blood or
marriage to present members,
election to membership by
present members."

NAACP General Counsel R.
L. Carter and NAACP Associ-
ate Counsel Barbara A Morris
had charged that the 275-mem-
ber union, which represents

some 1.200 workers. had re-
peatedly refused to accent Ne-
groes or issue them work per-
mits, in violation of Title VII
of the Civil Rights Act of 1964
banning racial discrimination
Irt employment.

The Asbestos Workers local
is the sole supplier of employ
ees for the asbestos industry
in the New Orleans and Baton
Rouge areas.

The NAACP l'awyeis filed ac-
tion in Federal Court here last
November and received a
temporary restraining order
against the union to halt a

planned election that was

called to circumvent the inclu-
sion of Negroes as mertibers.

Legal sources and courtroom
buffs contend that the prelimi- (
nary order won by the NAACP
and the subsequent injunction
issued by Judge Christenberry
is unprecedented in a case of,
this kind in this part of the
country.

The plaintiffs included a
Negro, a Mexican-American and
and a Mexican-American and a
a white man, the last pf whom
was fired from his job at Mc-
Carty, Inc.. a contracting firm,

when he sought to help inte-
grate the union. They filed
complaints of discrimination

with the Equal Employment
Commission in March and
April of 1966.

The Commission found "rea-
sonable cause to believe that a
violation of the Civil Rights
Act by defendants had oc-
curred," and the NAACP filed
suit.
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X; and the Negroes' desperate

struggle for full equality mush-
rooms throughout the land.
The story moves from Missis-
sippi to New York and back to
Mississippi again, as scene
after scene teaches the reader
never again to feel complacent

about America's largest minor-
ity group.

In 'SIPPI. John Oliver Kil-
lens evokes in fiction the prob-

lems of violence and commit-

ment that he has explored in
nuemrous articles and essays
written over the last few years.
The violence in his novel may
shock some readers, but it re-
flects his firm convi?(ion?-

frankly expressed in an article
ho wrote for the Saturday Eve-
ning Post: "We black folk must
never surrender one single
right guaranteed to any other
American. The right of self-
defense is the most basic of
human rights, recognized by

all people everywhere. In the
psychological castration of the
Negro, the denial of his right

to self-defense has been one
of iJae main instruments . . .

Nonviolence is a tactic, but it
must never be a way of life for
the black American." These
extreme views, with their con-
notations of "black power,"
may shock and alienate some

readers. Nevertheless,- in Black
Man's Burden, published in
1966, Mr. Killens expressed
similar ideas in six trenchant
essays, and his book received
nationwide acclaim from black
and white men alike.

WRITING CHECKS
SAVES MONEY

By Wllford L. Whit*, D.C.S.
WASHINGTON, D. C. ln

business, where competition is
keen and where success de-
pends on doing the little things
well, you must know your

trade.

Too many small businessmen
write checks that record no

-e4ue as to their purpose and
even fail to make out stubs.
The check and check are
important records.

Successful businessmen code
all checks sa that'they can be
rapidly identified. The coding
system need not be complex
Indeed, the simplier the sys-

tem, the better. A system de-
vised by you can serve .-your

needs as well as one devised
by a Wall Street broker.

One area in which many
small businessmen fall down is
that of keeping accurate rec-
ords of financial transactions.
It may seem strange, but many

small businessmen do not
know the proper way to write,
record, and file cancelled
checks.

When checks are returned
from the bank after they-have
been honored, they should be
matched against whatever pur-
pose they were written to

serve. The easiest way to do
this is to attach the cancelled
check to the bill it was used
to pay.

Most can get by wh«i it
comes to writing checks that
will be honored at the bank,
but, for some, that's about it.

When this is not possible, a
brief notation attached will
serve the purpose.

Here is a simple check list

Sound Business Practices
for businessmen who use
checks as a regular part of
their business operations?-

1. Always fill in the date.
Back-dating or post-dating of
checks should be avoided. It's
bad business and creates a bad
image for you at your bank.

2 Write the name of the
payee clearly. Always use the
full, official name of the per-
son or the firm.

3. Write the figure of the
amount to be paid clearly in
dollars and cents. Put a period
between dollars and cents. In
addition, underline cents; for
instance, SIOSOO. This elimi-
nates any possible confusion
between slos.Off and $10,500.
The same figures are used in
both amounts, but there is a

difference enough to ruin
some small business firms.

4. Be sure to spell out the
same amount that you indicate
in the figure. Failure to do this
can cause undue delay in the

HILLSIDE CHOIR
IN CONCERT AT
ST. MARK SUN.

The St. Mark A. M. E. Zion
Church School will present the
Hillside High School Concert
Choir in a program on Sunday
afternoon, May 21, at 5:00 at
the church. The Choir, under
the direction of Ernest Mas-
senburg, will perform in honor
of St. Mark's Sunday School
pupils \?ho will be graduating
from high school, business
school and college this Spring.

Superintendent of .the Sun-
day School is Guy Mazyck. The
minister is the Reverend Law-
rence A. MiHer.

Local Births
Only one Negro birth was re-

ported to the Durham Health
Departmet during the week of
May 8 through 13:

John and Eva Wilder, boy.
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check being honored. This can
be costly when bills are due at
a certain date and, also, you
may lose a discount.

5. It is Important to fill in
your check stub with equal
care?date, amount, name of
payee, and purpose of pay-
ment. This information can be
invaluable in the future.

6. Affix your signature the
same way every time you

write a check. When feasible,
use a signature known only to
your immediate acquaintances.
A simple, routine signature is
easy to forge, and your ac-

count may be drained before
you know what is happening.

7. Match your check stubs
with the cancelled checks from
the bank. This will show you

what checks are still outstand-
ing. If you add the outstand-
ing checks to the bank balance
(make allowance for any bank
service charge), the resulting
figure should total the cash
balance on your last cancelled
check. Do this matching within

a week after your check*

come from the bank. It takes
only a little time for a mis-

take to crop up, but it often

takes a long time to straighten

it out. An ounce of prevention
is still worth more than a

pound of cure.

Colonial Declares
35c Dividend

ATLANTA, Ga. Directors
of Colonial Stores Incorporated,

428-store Southeastern and
Midwestern supermarket chain,
last week declared a quarterly
dividend of 35 cents a share on
common stock the same ;S

last quarter

The regular quarterly cash
dividend of 50 cents per share
was declared on outstanding 4
percent preferred stock.

Dividends are payable June
1, 1967 to stockholders of rec-
oid on May 18, 1967.
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i RIGSBEE TIRE SALES ZZ
» 108 Lakewood Avenue?272o Hillsborough Road 1

These women are
looking forward to cooking

this summer.
\ »

They coolcon flameless And the ovens are fully
electric ranges. insulated, so oven heat stays

So their kitchens are going where it belongs.

.to be up to 16° cooler. That's why kitchens stay
Because electric ranges cooler, and that's why
cook more efficiently. Heat of these women enjoy cooking
surface units goes right into during summer,

what's being cooked, You can, too. Just see your
not around it and into the favorite electric appliance
kitchen. dealer or jg&jg

Duke Power @
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